



BARBERTON-NORTON MOSQUITO ABATEMENT DISTRICT

JOINT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S / APPRAISER’S AND

DISTRICT ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES

* Note – These minutes are not transcribed verbatim *

This meeting has been recorded in its entirety and the MP3 recording is on file in the MAD Office

April 11, 2019
The joint meeting of the Barberton-Norton Mosquito Abatement District (MAD) was held on Thursday, April 11, 2019 and called to order at 6:00 PM by Kimberly Trenary, President.  Those answering roll call: Bill Braman, Steve Despot, Karen Miller, Denise Mullins, and Kimberly Trenary. Also in attendance:   Jim Hrubik (BOA),  Harry Ciccolini (BOA), Russ Shilling / Operations Manager, Jill Easterling / Administrative Assistant and Atty. Sal Puglisi.   
Guests:   Andy Mullins.
Excused:  Brian Griffith
MINUTES –

Karen Miller made the motion, and seconded by Steve Despot to approve the minutes as recorded for the Regular board meeting on 2/13/19.  
Roll Call:
Yeas:  Braman, Despot, Miller, Mullins, Trenary




Nays:  None





Motion carried
COMMUNICATIONS  -    
Russ Shilling on behalf of the MAD expressed his condoles censes to Karen Miller who lost another Brother-in-Law.  MAD received a very nice thank you note from Karen Miller and family on behalf of her Brother-in-Law that passed away.
REPORTS –

A.  President (Trenary)  -  



· There is a new housing allotment going in on Clarks Mill Road (south of the Speedway on the West side of Clarks Mills Road).  New water lines are being installed from Barberton down by the Speedway, and come south on Clarks Mill and into the new housing allotment.  Wanted Russ to be aware of this. Mosquito crew used to go in and larvicide the ponds.  This area is now roped off as restricted wild life area.  Karen’s nephew is on this project, which is abandonment of Norton Acres sanitary sewer line.  The sewer line will start near Van Hyning Run down near Norton Avenue, up through Clark Mill, past Flesher’s Sand and Gravel through the woods up to Norton Acres.   Project will be called “Mount Vernon Estates 2”.  Entrance will be off of Clark Mill and this will create more housing areas to spray.  The area has been roped off for about 3 years as a natural preserve.  Karen asked who owns the property and Russ replied the City of Norton does.  Russ was asked to look into this by the Board.


· Kim is putting a gentleman (did not have his name available) in touch with Russ to do a “Pod Cast”  from Acme #1 on Facebook.  The Pod Cast is called “330 Akron” The gentleman is from Barberton and was unaware of MAD and Kim thought it would be valuable to have Russ on the show as an educational tool to area residents.

· Steve Despot stated he heard Brookside Country Club has been sold – was not able to confirm.  Understands they are putting a housing development there.  Atty. Puglisi has heard the same rumors.
· Kim stated there is another new business going in on Barber Road / Summit Street where the old “Red Pepper Steakhouse” used to be – company name is ARL.  The business deals with the road work barrels, road signs, etc. and supposedly will store these items at this location.  Store is currently on Copley Road.
· Bill Braman reported there is another type of development that will be going in off of Wadsworth Road north of  Rick’s Auto (Loyal Oak area).
B.  Treasurer Report (Fiscal Officer – Griffith) –  February and March 2019 Detail Trial Balance and Bank to 
       Book Reconciliation reports were submitted for approval.



C.   Operations Manager (Shilling) - 

· Website / e-mail issues have been corrected.  Domain name expired, renewed contract for 10 years.
· Water flow project on Grove Road –  homeowner wanted an update if anything is being done.  Russ informed there was not.  Russ set-up another meeting with Paul Tousley and Larry Hess.    They will larvicide in this area next week.

· Mosquito crew went to Univar workshop on 3/26/19

· Russ got invited to Clarke workshop in Cleveland

Purchased the following pesticides:


* Mosquito Master 412 – bought 4 – 55 gal containers for a total cost of $15,950

* 1 – 55 gal of Duet - $11,825 (received discount $11,116) this will be used on early morning sprays or    
    if the counts are up

* Univar – purchased 6 – 30 gal for a cost of $15,354

*  Bought Maverick – 12 – 8 oz containers $378.60

*  Still have 3 bars of 30/30.  

*  Will purchase 6 new tires for trucks

· Rough draft (handout) once Russ has finalized will provide to council and have at Barberton and Norton City Council meeting.  Steve would like the handout for block parties

· E checked the vehicles

Atty. Puglisi reported that Denise Mullins has requested no salary to serve on the MAD board.  She will be signing waiver.



Russ presented the new Web display 

OLD BUSINESS –   Nothing at this time.
NEW BUSINESS –
A.    Approve February / March 2019  Detail Trial Balance


Motion by Karen Miller and seconded by Steve Despot:

“To approve February / March 2019 Detailed Trial Balance.”

Roll Call:
Yeas:  Braman, Despot, Trenary Mullins, Miller,




Nays:  None





Motion carried
B.    Approve February / March Bank to Book Reconciliation


Motion by Denise Mullins and seconded by Bill Braman:

“To approve February / March 2019 Bank to Book Reconciliation.”

Roll Call:
Yeas:  Braman, Mullins, Miller, Despot, Trenary,



Nays:  None





Motion carried



COMMENTS FROM  –  
Board of Directors –  



· Karen Miller thanked Russ for his work on the Website
· Bill Braman questioned if we spray the Metro Parks.  Russ replied – no.  Bill stated that his daughter was a Silver Creek and picked-up a tick.

· Cherry Blossom Parade – 5/18/19.
Board of Appraisers –   Nothing at this time
District Advisory Council –  No one present – They will run the Board vacancy ad.
Comments from Visitors -  No comments
NEXT MEETING -       * Next Regular board meeting set for Thursday, June 14, 2019 @ 6:00 pm.
ADJOURN

Motion to adjourn made by Karen Miller and seconded by Denise Mullins, there being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 7:18 pm.  
Roll Call:
Yeas:  Trenary, Mullins, Miller, Despot, Braman



Nays:  None





Motion carried

Secretary





President 
Date approved:





New e-mail address:  mad@mosquitodistrict.com
Website:  www.mosquitodistrict.com
**  Minutes recorded 
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